 Richmond PTO

 Meeting Minutes

 November 16, 2016

Call to Order: 6:35 pm

Members Present:  Shellie Callahan, Mrs. Martin, Rebecka Richards, Kristin S. Haxton, Robin Woodmansee, Sarah Dugas, Elisa Raymond, Tami Neil, Donna Porter, Heather Dalton, Lisa Parr, Melissa Silva, Sharon Jaruta, Filipa Bryson, Elisa Campbell, Julie McGovern, Mary Sposato, Natalya Dymora, Amber Popowich, Donna Porter, Sheila Grover,

Message from Principal:   
Mrs. Martin opened the meeting by thanking the PTO and volunteers for putting on another successful Halloween Spooktacular this past October; she shared video clips of students on Richmond TV and outtakes form the event on the projector. Mrs. Martin also discussed having mixed feelings about sharing these videos to parents of students via listserv for security reasons, but stated that she will give limited information sharing through secure sites more thought.

For the first time at RES, the greenhouse was used for science by a third grade class. The students conducted an investigation using the flow of water. Mrs. Martin Shared pictures of the event.

Assessments are underway for report cards that will be issued December 7th. Staff will continue to encourage scheduling of parent-teacher meetings.

Kindergarten Funds:
Mrs. Niell discussed booking Tommy the Magician (as she had the year prior) to enhance the ELA portion of the CCC, while also wanting to secure Pow Science and Biomes as educational guests to augment the biology and geometry portions of the curriculum during the year. It is projected that this will utilize the remaining kindergarten budget for the year.

Treasurer Report:
Checking Account - $17,440.52

Savings Account - $5,964.18

Estimated to Receive - $266.49

Total Spendable - $23,671.19

Water Fountains:
Mrs. Martin recapped the email regarding the town water, water treatment, and safety of the drinking water in the school’s fountains. Mrs. Martin reported that she had hired a private company to re-test the school’s water, providing further evaluation of quality and safety. Mrs. Martin had also put in a request with the town of Richmond that RES become 1 of the 4 sites used to be tested to determine water safety and quality in the future. At this point in time, use of water fountains by children and staff are deemed to be safe. In the event that the fountain water is ever found to be unfit for consumption, bottled water would be provided at the school’s cost. As a water-related side note, there was no cold water running for the kitchen faucets during the Spooktactular.
Playground Committee:
Robin reported that the last meeting of the playground committee was cancelled due to rain, while efforts in meeting prior were cut short due to inclement weather; the volunteers were not able to finish paining but will do so at the next meeting on 11-19-2016. Twister and Chutes and Ladders is projected to be finished while the perennials and Hostas that were donated by school families and Patsy’s of Ashaway will be planted.

Fall Fundraisers: 
Square 1 Art: Robin reported Square 1 Art to have yielded 187 orders, 114 of which were done online, while 73 orders were placed traditionally through paper order form; $2,538.78. is anticipated toward school profit. This has been the highest earning year for Square 1 Art at RES. Mrs. Niell suggested that the kindergarten teachers help their students complete the art portion of the fundraiser next year as opposed the Square 1 Art staff; this may decrease some of the chaos and errors surrounding the kindergarten submissions that took place this year.

Square 1 Art:
Online (114 orders) - $4,405.00
Paper (73 orders) - $2,276.75
Total: (187 orders) - $6,681.75
Anticipated Profit - $2,538.78

Yankee Candle: This fundraiser did not do as well as it had in the past; the number of orders had decreased and the monetary amount of product being purchased had waned as well, making Fall of 2016 the lowest earning year for Yankee Candle at RES. Though this fundraiser will still bring in a projected profit of $3,739.20, Robin discussed the possibility of exploring new companies to fundraise through in the future, giving Yankee Candle a break from the rotation.

Yankee Candle:
Online (32 orders) - $1,640.00
Paper (75 orders) - $$7,708.00

Total: (107 orders) - $9,348.00
Anticipated Profit - $3,739.20

1st Annual Door Decorating Contest:
The first Annual Holiday Door Decorating contest was anticipated to begin in early December, however, there was an over sight regarding report cards, assessments and increased school and holiday activity during this time of year. To lessen any potential burden on families and staff, it has been decided that this event will take place after the holidays. Mrs. Martin stated that she will check with the fire marshal regarding any possible restrictions that may or may not violate code. PTO and teachers will aim to increase parent involvement in this event.
Box Tops:
Last month, Rebecka reported over 2,500 box tops being counted for RES in just 2 hours. RES has been ranked 1,133 out of over 96,000 participating schools in the nation; we are currently at a rank of 1,316 for this year. So far RES has earned $2,389.00 this school year while some other area schools have taken in less than $600.00. Last month, Mrs. Kaufman’s (sp?) class had tuned in all of their box top envelopes, earning them an additional 75 points.

Stop and Shop:
Stop and Shop earnings are down from this time last year. Shellie reports anticipating this as funds from S&S points are now further dispersed between the increased number of schools participating in the program.

Stop and Shop Points:
Fall 2015 - $3,680.00

Fall 2016 - $2,729.05

Yearbook:
This year’s yearbook theme will be “Learning Today, Leading Tomorrow”. The fourth grade teachers will be doing the covers with their students. Sales for the yearbook will start in January at a reduced rate. To avoid any confusion, it was suggested that families who have children in multiple grades and are purchasing only 1 yearbook will have the book delivered to the oldest child at school. Streamlining the advertisement purchasing portion of the yearbook order would be beneficial as last year ads had to be purchased on a separate web site. Discussion of donating yearbooks to children in need, who may otherwise not be able to obtain a copy, had taken place but no action plan was proposed at this time.

Holiday Shop:
Holiday shop will be taking place December 5th,6th, and 7th in the computer lab (Room 36). Flyers are scheduled to go home after Thanksgiving. 

PTO Web Site:
The current website is reportedly hard to use, not inviting and does not adequately disperse information between listserv and social media accounts. Looking for a parent with web/tech background or know-how to volunteer to redo the website before exploring options to hire out. The aim is to make the website more user friendly and increase communication between PTO, parents and RES staff via better coordination with listserv, Facebook, Twitter, etc… in addition to archiving PTO minutes, schedules and agendas.

Reading Program Proposal:
The reading specialist had brought forth a proposal to pilot a new program, Head Sprout, for $165.00 after having trialed the software for 1 month. District A to Z and Razz are currently funded, though Head Sprout is not. 36 seats will be provided in this program, it promotes sequential and phonemic awareness, segment blending and pattern recognition, which the specialist feels is the missing link between the two programs in current use. A vote to fund this request was passed by PTO attendees. 

Event ReCap:
PTO attendees recapped and further discussed improvements to be made for the 2017 Halloween Spooktacular. Topics addressed were increasing traffic flow around food and beverage and possibly limiting food in order to increase mobility and decrease congregation in one area. Though there was an increased profit obtained from this year’s basket raffle, ticket purchasing, parent information, and basket winner announcements proved to be chaotic. While looking for ways to make the raffle process smoother, there were many suggestions around how to better obtain contact information for tickets through use of a number system, as well as how to possibly streamline the announcement process, whether it be by posting winning names on a projector in the gym and cafeteria and/or announced via listerv or FB page. 

Meeting Adjourned:
7:55 pm

